Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

October 15th, 2015
Present: Colin Bennett (CB, Chair), Kirsten Sadler, Bruce Hobbs (BH), David Wilson (DW), Graham Young (GY), Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
In attendance: CS Michele Lindsay, three members of local community.
1. Apologies: Ian Quigley
2. Minutes of July meeting: Proposed by GY, seconded by BH.
3. Matters arising.

(i) SESplan Main Report

CB had circulated correspondence mentioned at the September meeting by Rosie Cowie (Midlothian Council). Representations based on this have been submitted to the Council.

Howgate Neighbourhood Plan.   DW has proofed the draft and suggested improvements; Rosie Cowie is finalising production. Councillor Rosie is arranging a meeting with Dave Kenny of Midlothian Council to discuss further, potential traffic calming measures for the village.

4.  Police Report

CS Lyndsay presented the September ‘incidents of note’ Report for the Penicuik area and also drew attention to a major initiative to warn of doorstep crime and bogus callers. 
Two further traffic checks have been carried out in Howgate resulting in four warnings and three fixed penalty notices.

5.  Standing items.
(a) Correspondence. DW had received notifications from Midlothian Council regarding applications for turbines at Springfield (refusal being appealed) and Rosemay (approved by delegated decision).
(b) Planning. BH drew attention to the inconsistency with which the two above applications had been treated, particularly with regard to interpretation of the Landscape Capacity Study. It was also noted that no local councillors had requested that the Rosemay application be discussed at the full Planning Committee despite the large number of local objectors, including HCC. It was agreed to write to Ian Johnson, Head of Planning, with copies to Midlothian Councillors. BH agreed to draft and circulate. The objective will be to press for greater consistency and clarification of the role that can be expected of Midlothian Councillors in similar circumstances.
(c) Funds. Unchanged at £808.59. The grant for 2016/17 is being applied for. 
6. AOCB
Local residents present expressed concerns over the state of the stone wall around the Glebe. The wall is in disrepair in places and unsafe.
Concern was also expressed regarding the vegetation around the burn at the side of the Hall. This could potentially partially block the grating through which the burn flows. 

CB will raise these concerns with the Kirk and the Council.

7. Date of next meeting. 19th November.

